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April 20 - Spring Barbecue • 2:00PM

April 21 - General Meeting • 11:00AM

May 11 - Steak Fry • 6:00PM

May 12 - General Meeting • 11:00AM

June 15 - Spaghetti Dinner • 6:00PM

June 16 - General Meeting • 11:00AM

Coming Events • 2024

If you haven’t checked out our Facebook page, you 
are missing out!  Tucson Sue maintains the page and 
posts photos in real time as the events unfold.  There 
are many more photos on the Facebook page that 
are not in our newsletter. The page can be found by 
clicking the logo to the left.  We also have a website 
where all of the past newsletters are stored.  There 
are also $10 guest passes for all of our regular parties.  
Download a guest pass and invite a friend to attend. 
The website also has membership forms in a fillable 
pdf format. Visit our website at www.OldBoysSocialClub.com

Facebook & World Wide Web

WhatsApp
A great idea came out of a previous meeting: set 
up a What’s App group for the OBSC.  We use this 
app to let members know when we need help at 
the clubhouse in real time.  You can download the 
free app at the apple store or google play.  After 
you download and open What’s App, set up an 

personal account with your phone number.  To join our group, 
text Jerry Caballero @ 480-695-4488.   This app has helped  en-
courage members to join in on the fun of setting up an OBSC 
dinner and party.

The OBSC continues to be the best party club in 
Puerto Peñasco.  Annual membership dues of  $25 
are payable on January 1.  Please fill out the attached 
fillable pdf and return with your dues.  You can pay 

your dues through PayPal or Zelle.  Both platforms  use   oldboys-
socialclub@gmail.com as the email address. You may also print 
out the form, fill it out and snail-mail with a check to our PO Box 
in Lukeville.  We continue to have a great turn out at our Sunday 
morning meetings.  Your OBSC officers and board are always look-
ing for new ideas and fine tuning our old ideas. We usually have 
lunch and beer!  

Annual Dues

For over thirty years, the OBSC’s biggest event of the season was the annual Bash & Barbecue.  It was held in 
April every year between 1986 and 2017.  Since the last Bash in 2017, we have heard over and over how much 
everyone missed the Bash, so two years ago, we brought back the best parts of the annual bash in the form of 
an afternoon barbecue. It was a huge success; enjoyed by well over 100 members and their neighbors.  This year 
we will again have our famous deep pit barbecue, but it will be pulled-pork.    Of course, the pulled pork will be 
served with ranch beans and Cole slaw.  We have ordered two kegs of beer and Annette’s famous trash can mar-
garitas will  flow as well.  Water and soft drinks will be available for youngsters and tee-totalers. The Summer 
band was very well received last year and the crowd chipped in to keep then another hour.  We have contracted 
them to play from 3:00 - 4:00PM again this 
year. There will be a 50/50 raffle with lots 
of runner-up prizes.  Find a really tall per-
son to do your $20 stretch for raffle tickets.  
Everyone who buys a $20 stretch will be en-
tering into a special raffle.  The $20 stretch 
raffle prize is a large bottle of Fireball and 
a $10 Amazon gift card.  All of the fun of 
the annual Bash for a $20 wrist band.  The 
wrist band entitles the wearer to unlimited 
drinks, eats and live music.  We plan to use 
our new What’sApp group to let our mem-
bership know when we need help the Club-
house. A large part of the prep work is done 
on Friday (April 19) morning.  We’ll need 
help prepping the pork for the BBQ pit and 
lighting the BBQ pit.  On Saturday morn-
ing, we’ll need help shredding the pork and 
prepping the other food, as well as setting 
up the chairs and tables.  Those helping to 
set up the party are often expected to taste 
test the beer, to be sure we are providing a 
quality product at the event!  We hope to 
see a large turnout for the 3rd revival of our 
best event of the year!

http://www.oldboyssocialclub.com
mailto:ChollaFiddler%40gmail.com?subject=
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https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100064864683018
http://www.facebook.com/Old-Boys-Social-Club-126264634156850/


Old Boys’ & Girls’ Birthdays 
March - April - May - June

Gary Kilbourne • Apr 7
Becky Kurtz-Jantzen • Apr 12
Steve Lee • Apr 12
Jeff Toleu • Apr 18
Mary Tuffing • Apr 24
Chris Ballew • Apr 28
Sherry Blanchard • Apr 29
Doug Gallinger  May 3
Melody Longwill • May 5
John Mararchuk • May 6
Tina Logan • May 6
Rick Deming • May 8
Mary Lou Thompson • May 11

Betty Lopez • May 12
Ray Hayes • May 20
Heather Keller • May 23
Marlaina Mitchell • May 26
Joyce Willis • May 29
Bob Logan • May 30
Sue Deming • June 2
Jeff Calvert • June 12
Gaye Faubion • June 14
Stan Pastorek • June 15
Annette Maynard • June 15
Roger Harmon • June 16
Jayne Biscotti • Jun 23

Roger Wall • June 23
John Hurley • June 23
Bobb Dammann • Jun 25
Jerry Ketelhut-Toleu • June 26
Michelle Keller • June 27

New Members
“We are the people your 

parents warned you about!”

Jeff & Jayne Biscotti
Paul & Marchia Enck
Barbara Lounsbury
Sharon Elliott

Ballpeen Banter
Submitted by Pat Sledge, OBSC President

Well, our Mardi Gras crowd was 75 people, so I asked that 
we do that again at our St Pat’s party. But we didn’t, we 
surpassed it by 25. There were 100 people in attendance 
which is about building capacity! Everybody that I have 

talked to gave raving reviews about the food and attendance. Harry 
and Sandy’s bunch did a fantastic job on the corned beef and fixings. 
Annette’s 50/50 raffle was a huge success and one of our newest mem-
bers walked off with the $250+ prize! The runner-up prizes were ap-
preciated as well.  We have had a few new faces stepping up to help at 
our events and it is most appreciated. If you haven’t seen it, we have 
Whatsapp group for information for those wanting to step up and 
help. Jerry Caballero is the admin for that group. Our April event is 
an outside party with our infamous pulled-pork BBQ , that is prepped 
and pit barbequed on site. Of course there will be beer and margaritas. 
Music will again be provided by the Summer Band. The OBSC remains 
the best deal around. If you haven’t paid this years dues, please put it 
on your to-do list and come join us!
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